WUSD Wellness and Menu Committee

Meeting Minutes
4/2/24

Present: Erin Johnson (virtual), Denise Bergman, Lisa Smith, Sarah Ellis, Joyce Henneman,
Marisa Lange, Kathy Hill (virtual), Cassisa Hershkowitz (virtual)

Absent: Cassie Stoneking, Autum Lussi, Ishmael MacNeil

The meeting commenced at 4:00 PM. Denise started the meeting by greeting everyone and
thanking them for being a part of the Wellness Committee. ADE Wellness Policy Activity &
Assessment Tools Year 2 and Goals were already completed by committee members.

Denise informed the group that next school year is an audit year. We will need to go over all the
assessments and fill out the report card and make sure the website is up to date.

The group talked about summer food service and ways to advertise for it; facebook, posting
around town, etc. They also discussed student’s favorite meals vs. the state requirements and
how we can improve on taste.

Festival Foothills elementary gave us an update on the Garden Club which met on Jan 24,
2024. The local Lions club had donated supplies and trees to the school. The meeting was well
received by the students, parents and community and lots of fun was had. We asked them to
send us pictures.

HES also has wellness pictures that they will share with us.

VP mentioned that they have met goal #3, and sent us their newsletters mentioning wellness
and nutrition.

We asked the members if they were willing to stay on as members for next school year and got
a yes from 2 members.

We discussed the need for adding board members, members of the community and students to
better represent everyone on the Wellness Committee.

The committee was thanked for their work this school year. We will reach out all next school
year.

The meeting adjourned at 4:20 PM.
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